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“Would like to take this opportunity to welcome all of 

you in the first edition of 2022/23 newsletter , it has 

been long since we had a publication due to covid -19 

pandemic.   

 

Further more, I would like to thank all Manguzi staff 

members for their  commitments  and endurance shown 

by all members during the  peak of covid-19 pandemic. 

Colleagues, I must say it was tough for all of us however as health care workers  we 

had to ensure that our community is  taken care of.  

 

I would also like to encourage staff members to continue to spread the word and en-

courage community  to increase uptake of covid –19 vaccination as this is the  only 

way for now in which we can do to contain covid-19. Thank you” 
 



 

 

 

 

 

“The total health of my patients will be my first consideration “, on 25  May 2022 
Manguzi hospital nurses gathered in prayer to commemorate the nurses day of 
prayer under the leadership of matron Z .V .Tembe ( Deputy Manager: Nursing ). A 
prayer for those who have lost their lives due to COVID –19 was also held 
“asphelelanga” said matron Z V Tembe in her introduction. Nurses are the heart of 
the department of health, on the day they were honored for their perseverance and 
endurance during the beginning of covid-19 in March 2020 and they were also en-
couraged to continue caring for one another as they did during covid 19 peak era. 
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Sample PRAYER  NURSES DAY OF 
PRAYER  

Programme director: Mrs Luther and management during 
nurses day of prayer held on 25 may 2022 



Manguzi hospital newsletter   I    PAGE 02             

 

NURSES DAY 2022 

 

Top left :matron’s office receiving certificate 

Top right: IPC co-ordinator receiving certificate 

Bottom left: operational manager for paediatric ward: Ms Mahlalela 

Bottom right: PHC management receiving certificate 
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NURSES DAY 2022 

Top left :Nomzamo Tembe receiving certificate 

Top right: Mrs J Mahlangu receiving certificate 

Bottom left: Ms Hlongwane from mshudu clinc receiving certificate 

Bottom right: IPC Nurse receiving certificate 
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SY OF PRAYER  

OF PRAYER  

MANGUZI HOSPITAL  BOARD MEMBERS 

Manguzi Hospital is supported by dedicated board members in ensur-
ing that the hospital achieve it mission of providing optimal care for all 
citizens and ensuring that the hospital meets the needs of the commu-
nity, here they were assessing the second hospital gate 



 UKUSEBENZISWA KWE-
MITHOLAMPILO  

Manguzi hospital newsletter   I    PAGE 05           

Imitholampilo idlala indima enkulu ekuqinisekiseni ukuthi umphaka-

thi wakithi uhlala uphilile nokuthi uthole usizo lwezempilo ngaphan-

dle kokukhokha kakhulu. Eminyakeni edlule umnyango ub-

ungakwazi ukufeza lesisidingo ngenxa yezingqinamba eziba khona 

uma ugesi ungekho. Kungalesi sizathu umnyango wezempilo 

usuqalile ukufaka ama generator kwi mitholampilo ukuqinisekisa 

ukuthi kufezeke injongo yomnyango yokuthi abantu basebenzise 

imitholampilo eseduze nabo  ngokuphelele. Banga dluliselwa 

esibhedlela uma kunesidingo. Umphakathi uyagqugquzelwa ukuthi 

usebenzise kuqala imitholampilo kanye nomahamba nendlwana 

ukuthola usizo lwempilo. 
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Sample Image  INTERNATIONAL HAND WASH 
This year’s theme for World Hand Hygiene day, on the 05th of May 2022 was 
focusing on facility’s “Quality and Safety Climate that values hand Hygiene 
and Infection Prevention & Control”. 

Slogan: Unite for Safety: Clean your Hands 

Executive team: Committed themselves to promote and monitor hand hy-
giene in the facility 

PHC facilities: Committed themselves to promote and monitor hand hy-
giene practices in the clinics 

Healthcare workers: Committed themselves to always practice hand hy-
giene at due times  

Commemoration  

All the service areas in the hospital (clinical and non-clinical) were visited.  
UNITE FOR SAFETY was “thee” word for the day. Songs specially created 
for the day for hand hygiene were sung and the whole team committed to 

IPC Co-ordinator and the team during hand wash 
event  
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Sample Image 
 MANGUZI HOSPITAL MANAGEMENT IN 

SUPPORT OF HAND WASH DAY  
 

 

Top left: Dr SB Vumase, Top middle: Mr Matema 

Top right: Matron Z V Tembe 

Bottom left,: IPC co-ordinator with security 

Bottom right: Matron JJ Vumase 
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Sample Image  WEIGHT LOSS   

CHALLENGE  

1st  prize  -  Ms Z. Mthembu (OPD nurse)           FAR RIGHT                                

2nd prize  - Ms F. Mthembu (OT: Assistant)       SECOND RIGHT 

3rd prize   - Ms N. Nsimbini (Physiotherapist)      MIDDLE 

4th prize   - Dr S. Madondo (Medical officer)         SECOND LEFT 

5th prize  -  Mrs N. Mthiyane (Environmental health officer)  FAR 
LEFT 

The Department of Health has developed a health calendar 

which assists in creating awareness to the community; as a re-

sult, Manguzi Hospital undertook the weight-loss challenge for 

health care professionals, which aimed at encouraging health 

lifestyle which will assist in combating illnesses such as hyperten-

sion, diabetics etc . The event took place on the  11th of May 

2022 at Thengani Lodge East . 



 

 

 

 

 

 

COLLECTION OF 
CORPES FROM RE-
FERRED HOSPI-
TALS  
As from 1 April 2022 patients who are 

referred by Manguzi Hospital to other 

hospitals and demise, they will now be 

collected by a private company  by the 

name of Kanye Nawe funeral services. 

Manguzi hospital will ensure that family 

members are assisted with all the ar-

rangements . 

 

 

 

 

 

SECOND 
GATE/ISANGO LE-
SIBILI  
Manguzi hospital management has 

seen a need to open a new gate which 

will be used solemnly for community 

members who are to collect hey loved 

ones in mortuary. 

 

Abaphathi besibhedlela bavule elinye 

isango elizosetshenziswa kuphela 

umphakathi uma uzolanda abathandi-

weyo babo emakhazeni . 
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Sample Image 

WHAT’S NEW 

Mrs.S.N Mthembu 
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Photographer 
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